Minutes of the GDS Meeting Friday 13th September 2019
Present:
Shaun Powell, Debbie Baxter, Sarah Hawken, Pauline Stirling, Lydie Slater, Liam Duncan, Pam 


Bowman, Jenny Chapman, Holly Hilson-Dawson.

Apologies:
Jen Barsby, Alison Shaw, Linda Gill, Graham Morrison, Tori Higgins, Andrew Lindsay, Marna Mcdonald, 

Alexander Rae, Andrinne Craig.

Minutes of last Meeting
Actions from the previous minutes:

· Clarification on the New affiliation – This is an Associate affiliation. This is helpful to organisations such as like Healthy Minds who are outside of our usual members but would benefit from association to GDS.

· GOGA Paths for All “Anonymised” information – During the GOGA set up we didn't get in at base level with Paths for All to be able to  collect information on participation levels. Paths for All came back with data on this that can be added to our proof, without details of names, ages etc.

· Ten Pin Bowling – This is set to be held on May 31st,. To be included in the Grampian Games the date will be moved to the 30th and 31st May.

· Grampian Games – Pauline noted that for 2 years the swimming portion of the Grampian Games has had to be cancelled, and suggested cancelling the swimming for this altogether. All agreed this would be best for 2020 Grampian Games, and potentially another sport could be showcased in the slot.

· Pauline to let Alison know to cancel swimming for Grampian Games.

· Scott Munro's Fundraiser – The Facebook page has been shared, and Pauline is to send GDS clothing to Scott.

Previous minutes approved Pauline Stirling by and seconded by Debbie Baxter.
Treasurers Update
Lydie Slater
There was an error with the printed copy of the running balance at the meeting. A copy of the full running balance will be distributed with the minutes.
The GDS balance as at 10.09.19 is £47,703.07 of which the restricted funds are:

GOGA £8,106.23

Cycling Scotland (towards GOGA) Chain Reaction Inclusive Cycling Hub £15,009.63

HIF Boccia Bonanza Project £1,440.00

TSB Inclusive Cycling Pop-up £3,000.00, however this is to be used shortly.

Paths for All £1,117.85

There are 4 issues arising:

1. £68 is still outstanding for the National Swimming Championships in November 2018. Lydie has not had any luck in recovering this amount. 

· Shaun to step in a write a chairman's letter.

2. An overpayment has been made to the HMRC. There has been nothing back from HMRC in regards to this overpayment of £594.96. The next payment is due an the exact amount is to be checked. 

· Pauline to check amounts.

3. The phone number for banking has changed from the landline to mobile number for online banking. This number is Lydie's phone number as the branch treasurer. Need to change the landline – Lydie to change the number to her mobile banking. 

4. Clydesdale have changed their login security process and currently Lydie is locked out of internet banking. There is an ongoing issue with this for many Clydesdale Customers and Lydie is persisting with the bank to have the issue resolved no later than next week.
GOGA report
Shaun Powell
The GOGA project is coming to an end in December and we are nearly into the final quarter.

Walking
Paths for all walks are continuing and some data collection is needed from the new groups that joined from the Course held in Ballater.

Work continues with Healthy Minds walking group.

Tuesday 19th September - The first Forest bathing – Shinrin-yoku – session takes place in Hazelhead Park.

Cycling
Moray Cycling project – Shaun is working with Moray Sports Centre to set up a cycling hub.

18th September is the Cycle Leaders Course at Moray Sports Centre.
Chain Reaction
The container is now in place and  the bikes will be put in imminently as soon as a lock can be sourced that is covered by the insurance.

Velotech Bronze and Silver Cycle Mechanic Courses are set up for next week in Catto Park. 

25th September – Cycle Leaders Course for 8 people is organised with another course to follow in October.
GOGA TSB Inclusive Cycling Pop Up Festival 2019
Pop ups at Balmedie, Ellon, Newton Dee Village, Moray Sports Centre have already happened, with six  more to go at Orchard Brae, Aberdeen University, Newton Dee, two at Seaton, two at Moray Sports Centre and looking at the logistics to be able to respond to a return to Balmedie.
Swimming
Family training swimming sessions for pre-schools, early learners and families took place in Turriff in early July and is going to be followed up for feedback on visits that families will have made since with the leisure passes provided.
Sports and Physical Activity Sessions
Healthy Minds Tennis Group is still ongoing and is starting to take on new people.

A session in the TTT series at Mintlaw and Central Buchan Initiative is continuing and Shaun aims to continue this session to the middle of the next quarter.
Boccia Bonanza
Aberdeen City will now start in November with a training event and an informal audit will happen to scope out the current Boccia equipment and trained individuals in the city. An event is being planned for next march to incorporate all age groups.

Events
Moray Sports Centre Opening – Shaun supported Tori with a pop-up cycling session at a taster event on the official opening day. A potential TTT Event is being looked at running in November in partnership with PAMIS who are looking to run one of their specialist physical activity sessions.
Funding
The application for funding from the Robertson Trust has been submitted. Decisions on funding are made in December. This is for a part-time position as the Branch Development Manager and ideally would have HR skills. This role would need to be match funded and would last for 2 years.

SDS Update
Jennifer Barsby
Update provided to the committee by Jennifer Barsby with the Agenda.

Upcoming Dates
18th September – National 7-a-side Football in Toryglen.
10th-13th October – Scottish Boccia International Open in Inverclyde.

26th October – Scottish Boccia Open (Non BilSFed) at ENGAGE, Edinburgh.
Coaching, Education and Learning
Boccia Conference – Sunday 23 February 2020 at Sport Scotland National Sports Training Centre, Inverclyde. This conference is for coaches, officials, players and others in the Boccia community.
Governance
It is with sad news that Janice Eaglesham MBE passed away suddenly on Sunday 21st July. Janice was up visiting the branch a few weeks before her death and our condolences go out to her family at this difficult time.
Sport Specific and Grampian News

Alison Shaw
A correction on the update – Moray Sports Centre should be Moray Leisure Centre.
Bowls – National Lawn Bowls Championships took place at Westburn Park. It was a successful day and the weather stayed good for the event. Many thanks to Pauline, Lydie and Andrinne for their help on the day.

Swimming Norma Buist Gala – Thursday 19th September from 10:30 to 14:30 at the Aberdeen Sport Village.

Safeguarding
Shaun Powell
A safe-guarding course is needed to be attended by all of the committee and GDS volunteers. This is open to affiliated members to attend as well. Shaun asked on what everyone's preferences would be in terms of daytime or evenings, and it was decided that to ensure all are included where needed Shaun would need to email options to all.

· Shaun to contact all members to determine the best time to hold a safe-guarding course.
Website Publications
Alison Shaw
Proposed – Publish the minutes of GDS meetings on the website.

The committee agreed that our minutes are available for public viewing and as such posting them on the website is a good idea to ensure accessibility.

While reviewing the website Sarah noticed a few items for discussion. Orianne Slater does not have an athlete profile, and Sarah wasn't sure what qualified athletes in our region to have a page on the website. Certain young players from Grampian Flyers have been chosen for this season's Scotland Squads, and whether these athletes should have profiles too, even if their year-on-year participation may change as its by selection each year. Also Garioch Gators are missing a section under Clubs and Activities.

· Alison to confirm athlete profile criteria for website, and potentially add athletes to the list.

· Lewis to liaise with Pauline to update Clubs and Activities to include Garioch Gators.

Information on the volunteering is a little vague and needs contact information. Shaun stated that updating this to be in line with his volunteer packs creation would work well. A list of volunteer types needed at the branch would also beneficial to those looking to volunteer.

· Shaun to liaise with Lewis to create a volunteer's section on the website.

It was discussed that having a member's zone on the website would be another good way to allow affiliated groups access to information in an easy to access area. It was agreed this would be beneficial however more work would be needed to create this zone.

The telephone number on the website needs to change. Shaun was happy to have his mobile number used.

· Lewis to update phone number to Shaun's mobile number.

A news article for our new Associate Affiliation with a list of all the benefits would be good to have on the website to promote, with a link to download the affiliation form.

· Alison/ Lewis to post news article for the new affiliation
Norma Buist Gala
Alison Shaw
Thursday 19th September from 10:30 to 14:30. This Gala is a qualifier and ages of participants range from Primary School age to school leaving age. Volunteers are needed from the Branch to help at the Gala.
· Anyone available to volunteer at the Gala to contact Pauline and Alison
Football Disability Sessions
Pam Bowman
The Football Disability Sessions held at Aberdeen Sports Village have been cancelled by the Aberdeen Football Club's Community Trust. The reason for this was stated as a funding issue to Pam and leaves a gap where the session was previously at a time and place that was easy and convenient for participants to attend and who did so for many years. Parents of the participants are understandably upset at loosing this session as there is a need for this in Aberdeen City and persons based in Aberdeen would find it difficult to attend other sessions held in Inverurie. 

Alison has met with the SFA and Holly Dawson at Sport Aberdeen to try and get this addressed.  The reason the session was cancelled was due to a coaching shortage, and work needs to be done to address trained coaches for disability football in the region.

Several Clubs have been identified as those who could be approached to provide sessions to address the gap in disability football. Cove, Deveronvale, Stonehaven and Peterhead have been suggested as previously showing an interest in potential sessions, and Alison will be contacting these Clubs and others to see if there is scope to begin building in a disability aspect into these clubs. Other Clubs suggested were Westhill, Blackburn and Inverurie.

As the shortage of trained coaches is an issue there will need to be training taking place which could take a while to get organised with various Clubs. Cove and Dyce clubs have taken the Disability Inclusive Training already which is a workshop for coaches of grass roots clubs and it would be hoped other Clubs would attend this training too.

Liam from the Aberdeen Sports Village confirmed they do not wish to loose the session and Liam has a meeting in a few weeks to see if there is any gaps in the ASV programme to provide a replacement session. This could possibly be in the evenings rather than on a Saturday.

Sport Aberdeen had a session at the Beach Leisure Centre which stopped earlier in the year. Alison hopes that if a coach could be identified to run this session that this groups could be started up again. 

Other suggestions included recruiting volunteers coaches from the University to potentially run some sessions, as an Inclusion Training Course is running there in October.

Pam also discussed that her son would like to play more competitively and this was difficult at other sessions he attended due to the wide scope of disabilities and interest levels at these sessions. It was discussed that if several Clubs are interested in hosting Disability Sessions that one may consider making a pathway for those with disabilities whom wish to participate at a higher level. Sarah suggested that as the Grampian Games is now removing the swimming element that it may be replaced with a football tournament, giving those who participate at Disability Football a local competition to train for, and would be a good opportunity for networking within the Football Clubs at the event.
Group Reports
Garioch Gators
Pauline Stirling

Gators have 9 athletes attending the swimming competition in Dundee. The Club's main AGM is next week with proposed changes to the constitution where every helper poolside will need to have attended a safe-guarding and as such will need insurance. Gators have a fund available from various fundraising activities to help cover this cost.

A new member called Paul is joining Gators who is linked closely with the Dolphins but cannot attend their sessions due to a scheduling conflict.

Aberdeen Physically Disabled Swimming Club
Jenny Chapman

The Club started back at the beginning of September with a few new recruits this year. Jenny has tried to place posted around various pools in Aberdeen but has had issues that there aren't many notice boards available. She was advised at Aberdeen Sports Village to contact Mark to discuss cost to advertise. Liam advised that Mark is the best person to discuss this with, and the cost aspect could be due to an assumption being made that Jenny wished to advertise on the TV's around the Village.

The Club was selected to be represented by a group as part of the Young Persons Initiative but unfortunately didn't win the bid.

Gymnastics
Lydie Slater

A meeting is being held on the 21st September by British Gymnastics. They made the decision to cancel the Disability Masters aspect of the British Artistic Gymnastics Championships without consultation. Previously each year they would choose 16 Gymnasts to attend the championships and it made for an inclusive environment for the athletes and spectators. Without this competition gymnastic athletes will only have 1 competition in Scotland and 1 competition UK wide for the British Title, which historically is only attended by parents. The reason for cancellation stated to Lydie was poor attendance, which considering they choose only 16 athletes a year to participate seems illogical, and general participation in disability Gymnastics has actually increased.

Lydie plans to attend this meeting as a representative of gymnastics and British Gymnastics are covering the travel cost for her. Lydie asks if anyone who dislikes this decision could write a letter and give to her to take she would welcome the support. There is also an online Petition should anyone wish to sign this.

Lydie believes this decision may be construed as discrimination and is asking anyone who may have or know of anyone in a legal position to possible aid her in advice on this issue.

· Sarah to share the link for the Petition.

· Any with discrimination advice to contact Lydie.

· Any who are appalled by this decision to write a letter of grievance and give to Lydie.

AOCB
Video Clip – Disability Artistic Gymnastics
Lydie Slater

Over a year ago a video clip was made by media students at a gymnastic camp. Lydie asked British Gymnastics if they would like this clip for promotional purposes and they said yes, however they haven't come back to Lydie on this. Lydie asked if GDS would like to use this clip on the website or social media instead. 

The committee agreed this was a good use of the clip and may inspire others to become involved in the sport.

· Lydie to share clip with Lewis and Alison for use on the website or social media.
Affiliation
Shaun Powell

Colin Wallace has sent in an individual sponsorship form with payment and would like an item of clothing. Colin is a para cyclist and is interested in support, networking and funding.

· Sarah to welcome Colin and add to affiliates

· Pauline to organise clothing
Conference
Shaun Powell

 Shaun will be attending the conference and is asking all if there are any challenges we face that we wish for him to bring up there. The committee agreed that our challenges are mainly volunteers and our vast area that we cover.

· Any other challenges faced to be forwarded to Shaun. 

Bikes and BBQ @TT
Debbie Baxter

On the 22nd September Tarland Trails and Ride in Peace Adventures are hosting a family day with demo Bikes at the event. Debbie suggested this would be a good opportunity to the GOGA bikes to be showcased. Shaun confirmed that he is unavailable that day to arrange a demonstration, but material on our bikes and disability sport could be used at the event. Sarah will be attending with her hand cycle along with Debbie.
· Shaun to send GDS leaflets to Sarah to print and take along to the event.

Email issue

Pauline Stirling
Pauline receives the forwarded Contact Us emails from the website and is being inundated with vulgar spam messages. Sarah confirmed that the contact us section doesn't use a Captcha test to confirm messages are genuine users wishing to contact GDS, and perhaps applying one may solve this issue?

· Lewis to liaise with the website host install a Captcha system on the Contact Us pages.

Meeting Closed at 12:30
Next Meeting is on Thursday 10th October, 

7pm at Craigievar House.
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